
March 27, 2017 

Mr. Vito Chiesa 
Chairman 

be be 

Stanislaus County Board of Supervisors 
1010 lOth Steet, Suite 6500 
Modesto, CA 95354 

Re: Store Closure 

Dear Mr. Chiesa: 
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be be stores, Inc. ("be be") is planning to close its Vintage Faire Mall store located at 3401 
Dale Rd. #646, Modesto, CA 95356. As you may have read in news reports, the closure is part 
ofbebe's decision to close all of its brick-and-mortar store locations nationwide. Because ofthe 
small size of this store, this closure does not require notice under the federal Worker Adjustment 
and Retraining Notification Act (WARN) and/or state WARN laws. However, bebe is providing 
this information to keep you informed about the process. 

We anticipate that we will be terminating the employment of 10 of our employees at this 
store. Job losses in connection with this closure are anticipated to occur on or about May 27, 
2017. The terminations will be permanent and there are no bumping rights. 

If you would like any further information, please contact Christian Giorgi at 400 Valley 
Drive, Brisbane CA, (415) 715-'3900 ext.4472 or Kristin Jaramillo at (213) 362-2456. 

Very truly yours, 

Kristin Jaramillo 
Director of Human Resources be be stores, Inc. 

bebe stores, inc. • 400 Valley Drive • Brisbane, California 94005 • (T) 415.715.3900 • www.bebe.com 
4826-1771-8853. y 1 

CORRESPONDENCE 2 
Page 1 of 1




